Selectmen's Meeting August 9, 1976

All three Selectmen present, Edward C. Clarke presiding.

Robert Morrill was sworn in as a Special Police Officer at the Route 9 Rest Area.

William Gutgesell applied for a pistol permit. He will pick it up at the Selectmen's Office after the Selectmen have spoken to the Police Chief.

Merle Aborn reported to the Selectmen the status of the Highway Department in case the Hurricaine strikes in this area. There is some concern that there might be wash outs due to heavy rains and the Selectmen gave him authorization to hire extra help should he need it. Merle said that his department was prepared and would be on alert.

The Chief reported to the Selectmen and the meeting was adjorned